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MEMORANDUM OF ORAL DECISION DELIVERED BY J. V. ZUIDEMA 
ON MAY 14, 2010  
__________________________________________________________ 

A Telephone Conference Call was convened to address a settlement which had 
been reached amongst the parties.  The Affidavit of Ken Mech had been provided on 
consent.  It was marked as Exhibit “1”.  His opinions were not challenged and the Board 
accepted them as a basis to allow the appeal in part in order to implement the Minutes 
of Settlement reached amongst the parties.  Those Minutes were filed as Exhibits 2(a) 
and 2(b). 

Specifically Mr. Mech opined that the settlement and proposed draft by-law 
represented good and proper planning, was in the public interest and was consistent 
with and conformed to, as the case may be, with both the Provincial Policy Statement 
and the Growth Plan for the Greater Golden Horseshoe.  He recommended approval of 
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proposed draft By-Law 2009-139.  This document was entered as Exhibit 3 and is 
attached to this decision. 

The parties requested that the Board withhold its Order until confirmation that the 
Site Plan Agreement, as referenced in the Minutes of Settlement, had been executed. 

THEREFORE THE BOARD DETERMINES that the appeal is allowed in part and 
that By-law 2009-139 which is appended hereto and marked as Attachment “1” is 
approved.  The Board will withhold its Order until it is advised by the City that the Site 
Plan Agreement as noted above has been executed.  

In this respect, the Board can be spoken to when necessary. 

 

 
 
 “J. V. Zuidema” 
 
J. V. ZUIDEMA 
VICE-CHAIR 

 
































